
MEASURE G 
CITIZENS’ BOND OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

Meeting Minutes
September 6, 2023, 5:00 p.m.

Call to Order – Art Bennett called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance – Tony Flores

Roll Call 

CVUSD STAFF POSITION
X Gregory Stachura Assistant Superintendent, Facilities, Planning & Operations
X Beverly Beemer Director, Planning
X Kathy Casino Director, Purchasing

Martin Silveira Director, Maintenance & Operations
X Cesar Portugal Construction Coordinator
X Sam Sousa Construction Coordinator

COMMITTEE MEMBERS REPRESENTING
X Art Bennett Taxpayers’ Organization / City of Chino Hills
X Karen Comstock City of Chino

Debra Dorst-Porada City of Ontario
X Tony Flores Senior Citizen Organization
X Brandy Jones Active PTA Parent of a CVUSD Student
X Michael Leeming Parent/Guardian of a CVUSD Student
X Maira Llamas At-Large Member
X Akin Mohammed Business Representative
X Adrienne Price At-Large Member
X Chrystina Smith-Rasshan Parent/Guardian of a CVUSD Student

Public Comment – None.

Orientation Overview for Citizens’ Oversight Committee Members – Presented by CVUSD Bond 
Counsel, Ann LaMorena Rohlin, w/ Norton Rose Fulbright 

Approval of May 3, 2023, Meeting Minutes
o Motion by Brandy Jones, 2nd by Karen Comstock
o Approved 9-0

Measure G Construction Update – Provided under separate cover, reported by Cesar Portugal and 
Sam Sousa

Measure G Summary of Revenues and Expenditures – Provided under separate cover, reported 
by Beverly Beemer



 
 Member Communications 

 
 
o Michael Leeming said he thinks the new Chino HS campus is very well done and that it looks 

more like a university than a high school campus. 
 
o Art Bennet thanked staff for quick answers to his questions and wants to reassure the public 

that proper oversight of bond funds is happening by both the committee and District staff. He 
believes every student in the district should have nice school facilities and that CVUSD is doing 
things right. He agreed that test scores are very important to monitor and that he has 
confidence that the District will continue to ensure all the right things are in place with the 
curriculum to continue to raise test scores every year. 

 
 

 Next Meeting – Wednesday, November 1, 2023, 5:00 p.m. 
 

 Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 p.m.
 


